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Editorial 
 
YOUR NEWSLETTER NEEDS YOU!…..to tell us what you think of it so far.  Eve-
ryone who reads the newsletter has an important part to play in its success.  
We value your input, constructive or otherwise.  Our aim is to please, inform 
and include everyone. 
 

The past few weeks have seen a great number of varied activities in the parish, 
not least the Landulph Festival of Music & Art.  To all those who played a part in 
its organisation and production, a very big “THANK YOU”.  We are privileged to 
have such a wealth of talent, together with a variety of excellent venues right 
on our doorstep. 
 

The Car Treasure Hunt this year was sadly not so well supported by local peo-
ple.  Nevertheless, it was a fun time with good food and beautiful weather for 
the Bar-B-Q. Thank you to all those who gave of their time and energies in pro-
viding yet another occasion for supporting the upkeep of the Memorial Hall, 
which is the envy of many other villages.  We are indeed fortunate to have such 
a splendid venue at the disposal of the many parish organisations. 
 

There have been some newcomers to the parish recently – we extend to you a 
warm welcome and hope that you will feel able to join in with some of the ac-
tivities which take place throughout the year. 
 
We will be holding our first AGM on Wednesday September 20th at  
7.30 pm in the Methodist Church schoolroom and welcome all those who are 
interested in the Newsletter and its future. 

Highcroft  Gardens 
 

Highcroft Gardens will be open this year on Sunday 6th August and Sunday 20th 
August between 1-30 and 5.30 pm. 
The gardens are owned by Barry and Karen Richards, who have developed the 
3 acre garden over 22 years and have been opening for the National Gardens 
Scheme Charitable trust for several years. 
There are herbaceous and lawn borders, a patio garden, an arboretum and a 
buddleia bank. There is also an exciting new development of prairie planting of 
herbaceous plants and grasses.  
If you visit on a sunny day there are always a lot of butterflies to be seen. 
Admission is £2-50 [children free]  
Parking is available by the Methodist church and cream teas are available in the 
Methodist school room. 



  

 

 

 

Tamar View Pet Shop 
The Friendly Family Firm  

Callington Rd, Carkeel ,Saltash 
For all your small pets and birds 

Large selection :-Bird Cages, Hamster Hous-
ing & Large Choice of Wild Bird Feeders  

 
Wild Bird Seed & Peanuts  

Selection of Cage Birds & Accessories  
Large Selection of: 

Dog Beds , Duvets ,Toys , Treats  
Dog Crates 

All your pet requirements catered for! 
Rabbit Hutches/ Runs 
Combi Hutches / Runs 

Stockists of: 
Iams –  Eukanuba-  Hills Science Diet 

Beta -  Value Mix-   Pascoes 
Pedigree Chum 

 
Free local delivery   
01752 840877  

 

 

Hodge  News 
Newsagent  

 

Daily           
Newspaper  
deliveries  to 
 Landulph  
Cargreen 

 

Phone  
 

01752 845141 

IndependentAge 
 

Do you need financial help to stay in your own home? 
 
IndependentAge helps older people to live with independence and dignity in 
their later years.  Our practical support enables older people to stay in their 
own homes for as  long as possible, and to lead active and fulfilled lives. 
IndependentAge provides small regular incomes, as well as grants for unex-
pected expenses.  If poor health or mobility are barriers to living at home, we 
can supply equipment such as stairlifts and mobility scooters. 
Our work relies on our network of more than 1,000 volunteers, who make 
regular visits to the older people we support.  Their friendship can be just as 
important as financial assistance, especially to those who live alone. 
If you would like to know more, please write to: 
IndependentAge 
6 Avonmore Road, 
London W14 8RL (Telephone 020 7605 4200) 
Or contact our Area Representative, Mrs. Gloria Percival  (Telephone 01823 
481353). 



 

 

Party 2000 
 

This group was set up to organise events to celebrate the millennium and to donate 
funds to good causes.  Many local groups have benefited from donations since 
2000, but it has now been decided to wind up Party 2000 and allocate all remaining 
funds. 
 
  Interested local groups are invited to apply, stating why financial help is required 
and, if the donation is to be for a project or piece of equipment, giving details of 
who would benefit within the parish.  Priority will be given to organisations which 
have not already received a donation. Applications should be in writing to the com-
mittee, care of Philip Braund, Meadow Lodge, Coombe Lane, Cargreen, before the 
end of August. 

 

Cargreen Broadband 
 
We apologise for a misprint in the last magazine.  The correct website is 
www.eclipse.co.uk   If anyone is signing on to this site, could they please put in a 
referrer code as BBK1310.  Sylvia Bedbrook is trying to get an idea of where we 
have a connection.  Also, if anyone manages to get a connection with another server, 
could they please let her know on 01752 844519.  Many thanks. 

Free Local Bus Travel 
Local bus travel is now free for residents of Cornwall over the age of 60 

and for people with certain disabilities. 
 

If you currently have a Cornish Key card or Buses in Cornwall card, you do not 
need to apply for a new one.  Both cards entitle the holders to concessionary fares 
(and library usage if requested) and will continue to do so for the foreseeable fu-
ture.  The entitlement to half fare has been automatically changed to free fare, 
from April 1st 2006. 
 

Did you know that the free bus pass can also be used to travel to Derriford?  
Park your car in the Saltash Leisure Centre free car park, catch the bus and thus 
avoid the bridge toll and Derriford Hospital’s parking fee as well! 
 
Further information on the Concessionary Fares scheme is available on 
www.cornwall.gov.uk or by calling 01872 322003 during office hours. 



News from Parish Council Meetings 
15th May and 19th June 2006 

 
1. P.C. Burgess reported that there had been a spate of burglaries 
    items taken from gardens, sheds, garages etc.   Also targeted were 
   cars where valuables had been on view. 
2. Affordable Housing – There is still no agreed date for consultation. 
3. Playing Field – Goal posts have been ordered. 
4. St. Barnabas Hospital - Temporary closure to in-patients as they are  
    awaiting the appointment of a new doctor. 
5. General Information – There is no further information on tidying up 
    of footpath 1.   
    A contractor is to be contacted to tidy up the area around the      
    Millennium Cross.                                                                                                           
    Two members attending the Public Forum offered to paint over the  
    graffiti on the bus shelter on the A388.   
    The negatives of the village Millennium photos, taken by Dennis 
    Burton, are to be kept in the Memorial Hall. 
    There is a web page for the P.C. under www.landulph.com. 
    The May meeting was also the AGM and all the councillors   
    decided to stay in situ.  It is anticipated that next year’s will be a full   
    Parish election. 
6. Planning Applications 
    06/00544/FUL – Construction of two storey extension. Little 
    Paddocks, Landulph.  A & V. Williams. 
    Refusal of Consent to cut down Tree Preservation Order. 7  
    Hodders Way.   Mr  M.A. Hemens. 
    06/00682/FUL - Construction of single storey extension and 
    conservatory. The Old School, Landulph. Mr & Mrs W. Langdon. 

 
    There will be a meeting in August only if there are planning   
    applications to discuss. The next full meeting is 18th September 
 

Cream Teas 
Saturday 12th August 3 – 5 pm. 

On the hardstanding at Slipway Quay  
 opposite the Crooked Spaniards. 

This will be a fundraising occasion for Newsletter funds 
Please come along and support this event to raise money for us. 

Watch the village notice board to confirm the date. 
If the weather is inclement, we will try again on Sunday 27th 



Eldreds Auctioneers & Valuers 
A COMPLETE AUCTION & VALUATION SERVICE 

Auctions of Antiques, Silver, Jewellery & Collectable Items, 
Antiquarian Books, Stamps Coins & Medals 

 We specialise in Documented Valuations  
for Insurance, Family Division & Probate purposes 

Full House clearance service available 
For professional advice please telephone 

 01752  721199 
1 Belliver Way Roborough Plymouth PL6 7BP 

Telephone 01752 721199 fax 01752 786042 

Email : enquiries@eldreds.net 
  

Doctors Surgery Car Rota  
Phone before 10am for lift  

 
Aug      Oct  
4 Reg Rice 844858   13    Colin James      849805  
11 Les Clarke 842837  20    Neil Cradick      843257 
18 Harold Bolt 844508  27    Reg Rice          844858 
25 Wendy Barker 845393  Nov 
Sept     3     Harold Bolt        844508 
1 Peter duPlessis 848190  10    Les Clarke        842837 
8 Peter Clayton 847892  17    Wendy Barker  845393 
15 Mavis Edmonds 01579  24    Peter duPlessis  848190 
   350385  Dec 
22 Pam Collin 842305  1     Mavis Edmonds  01579  
29 Peter Anderson 844426             350385 
Oct     8      Peter Clayton    847892 
6      Jane McRill   844284      
   
 
 

After many years of helping with the car rota, we have lost the services of Fred 
Billing.  Many thanks for all you have done, Fred.  We could do with a new volun-
teer to replace him so, if you think you could help, please give Harold a ring.  It’s 
not a major task, but we need to keep the service going. 



 Good Companions 
 

Oldies ? No Way.. In years perhaps but in spirit, NO.  That’s what membership of 
Landulph Good Companions means. 
This thriving club began some 30 years ago and presently has a membership of 
over 100, drawn from the surrounding area – Saltash to Callington (plus a few 
from Plymouth!)  
 
Monthly meetings at the Memorial Hall are very well attended and enjoyed with a 

varied menu of entertainment, from culture to belly dancing, plus Mary’s tea and 

scones, Bring and Buy and the Raffle. 

Our monthly coach trips are legendary, ranging from Cornwall through to Wales, 
the Cotswolds and more.  47 members enjoyed a trip to Marlborough in June and 
51 filled July’s coach to Weymouth for a glorious day in the sun and a super meal 
stop on the return journey.  Our meeting in June learned something of the life of 
a Buckingham Palace housemaid, whilst the July meeting was extra special.  Cor-
nish Bard Jill Lamede held over 60 members spellbound with her unique story tell-
ing. Inviting members to select items from her story basket she then wove some 
magic tales around them.  Fascinating!   
 
Come and join us for fun and companionship.   
Ring Harry on 01752 846692  
 

 

 

Art Exhibition 
 

The Art Exhibition took place at the beginning of June in the Rectory 

Room, Cargreen and once again showed a variety of work of a high 

standard. Also on show was the work of pupils from Landulph School 

showing faces portraying a range of emotions. This work was carried 

out in an afternoon workshop at the school with Class 3. We feel it is 

very important to include the work of our children in some way in the 

festival. Cream teas served at the weekend continued to be an added 

attraction. 
New this year was a very entertaining watercolour demonstration which took 
place on a sunny Thursday morning. Developing from this there is likely to be a 
course of painting workshops with Howard Brown starting in the autumn. Anyone 
interested should contact Trisha  Langdon on 01752 842533. 



GABLES FARM DOGS’ & CATS’ HOME 
We are looking for country homes for some of our residents  

Can you help? 
We have a large number of Collies, Jack Russells and other working breeds that we would  
like to find homes in the countryside.  Perhaps you live in the country and would consider 
re-homing an unwanted pet?  Some of these dogs may require further training but more  
importantly they are looking for loving homes where they can get lots of attention and  
plenty of exercise. If you think you can help re-home one of these dogs, please contact  
Gables Farm on 01752 331602 or email info@gablesfarm.org. 

                    
        Clifford                                    Spoons                                           Metro 
 

                   
        Mince Pie            Shadow                      Tommy 
 

         
                       www.gablesfarm.org.uk 

 



Cargreen Yacht Club  
The Jester Challenge:  

 
Tony Head’s progress on Triple Venture, by Nick Head 
 
The Jester Challenge is a new single-handed transatlantic event for yachts of 
20-30 ft from Plymouth to Newport, Rhode Island, a distance of 2800 miles. 
If this year's Jester Challenge is a success, then a second event will be held 
in 2010 to commemorate the 50th anniversary of Blondie Hasler's original 
Observer Single-handed Transatlantic Race in 1960. The Cargreen Yacht Club 
has two entries this year, Tony Head on Triple Venture and Sherman Wright 
on Andromeda.  Tony is the son of Mattie Head – late of Coombe Lane. 
 
Triple Venture is a Twister class yacht, home completed from GRP mouldings 
supplied by Tylers. In the weeks leading up to the start, much time was 
spent in equipping and modifying the yacht for the event. This included in-
stallation of new batteries, vane self-steering, radar and ship to shore com-
munications. 
 
On the 3rd June at 1200, 10 Yachts started the Jester Challenge, ranging in 
size from 21 – 30 ft. Shortly after the start Tony returned to Plymouth to 
complete some unfinished business and also to find a bee infestation at 
home which delayed him even further. He restarted the event on Monday 
June 5th and by early morning on the 6th June was off the Lizard, heading 
towards Southern Ireland.  The 9th June saw him clear of Southern Ireland 
and heading into the Atlantic. On 10th June, the weather deteriorated with 
gales. It was at this point that both batteries failed, which necessitated Tony 
retiring to Dingle in S. Ireland to purchase new batteries and to effect other 
minor repairs. 
 
Triple Venture rejoined the event on 17th June and by 19th of June was at 15° 
W. Here the next gale struck and Tony hove to under storm jib and trysail for 
24 hours. As I write he is heading in a southwesterly direction, aiming for 
45°N and hoping for better weather.  To be continued…… 
 
Tony’s progress can be followed on www.cargreenyc.org and 
www.oceanracetrack.com 

Copy Date 
  

If your club or organisation has a report or diary dates, we would appreciate them 
by Sept 15th for the October newsletter. 



 

 

Rainfall Records from Ken Eastment 
 
Rainfall measurements were first taken at Bounds Tenement, Cargreen in 1958 
and have continued almost uninterrupted since that time.  The site is 50 ft 
above sea level and I use a standard met rain gauge with a 5” deep funnel, 
one foot above the ground. 
Readings are taken at 0900 GMT daily and recorded to the previous day.  The 
average yearly rainfall total for this site is 46 ins. 
 

In the past, records were sent to the Cornwall Rainfall Association and to the 
then Cornwall River Authority.  Rain and hail reports were sent with the obser-
vations of thunderstorms before more modern equipment came into use. The 
frequency of overhead thunderstorms, which produce high rainfall, has de-
creased from twelve a year during the 1950s and 60s to about three a year 
now.     
 

On 28th July 1969 a record rainfall of 4.60 ins was recorded over 24 hours.  
This was due to a small depression north of the Azores, which deepened and 
moved up the English Channel. Nearby Ellbridge Gardens, then a registered 
Climate Station, measured 5.71 ins and Plymouth 4.46 ins, the wettest day 
since records began in 1921. 
 

This year, the first six months have produced 383mm of rain, compared to 
437mm in 2005.  The June total was 42.9mm with 7 days of rain, the highest 
on the 25th and 26th with 34.8mm. 
 
All my observations are strictly as an amateur. 
 

Plymouth Half Marathon 
A BIG THANKYOU to everyone in the parish who supported Arthur 

Ainslie in the Plymouth Half Marathon in June.  He finished in 1 hour 

53 minutes but, more importantly, raised £300 for the Cancer Res-

pite Hospice LIFELINE RESOURCES at Bovey Tracy. 

Also taking part were two other local people, Mike Lemin, who com-

pleted the course in 1.36.34 and Alison White in 1.47.29. 

Well done to all the runners. 

 
Under 5s Playgroup 

The Toddle Waddle took place at Paignton Zoo on June 14th in aid of 
Barnado’s.  Fourteen adults and sixteen children from Landulph Under 5s took 
part and they raised a total of £130.  A good time was had by all. 



    Chris Billing 
 

Agricultural 
  Contractor  
Tree Felling            
 Garden work  
Fencing 
 Site work and 
clearance 
 
 Phone 01752 845234 
Mob 0798 0574 104 

John Wright FCII FPC 
John Wright Financial Services 

1 Coombe Lane, Cargreen , tel: 01752 847533 
Independent advice on 

Investments   Insurance Bonds, Distribution Bonds ,  
   Guaranteed Bonds, ISAs PEP and ISA  
   Transfers, Unit Trusts OEICs. 
IHT Planning  Gifting, Gift Inter Vivos, Funding for Tax 
Pension Planning Pension-Regular Premium, Single Premium, 
   Tax saving Opportunities. 
Retirement Options Annuity, Enhanced Annuity, Impaired  
   Life Annuities, Drawdown, etc. 
Life Assurance  Whole life, Term, Decreasing Term, 
Protection  Family Income, Critical Illness, 
   Income Protection.  
 
John Wright Financial Services is authorised and regulated by the Financial 
Services Authority  

R & S Hosking 
Locally Produced  
Traditional Pork 

Everything bagged,         
labelled, 

and ready for freezing 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Superb sausages made on request  
Tamar View, Cargreen 

01752 848244 
Mobile 0785 0983 771  



 

 

Inter-Parish Cricket Match 
The Annual Landulph vs. Botus Fleming Cricket Match takes place at 1.30 pm 
at the Cricket Field on Sunday 20th August. This will be the fifth succes-
sive game between the two parishes and rivalry is keen but friendly. Lan-
dulph are leading by three games to one, so Botus are determined to reduce 
the deficit!   
If anyone is interested in playing please contact Philip on 847793. You don’t 
have to be a good player as it's all just a bit of fun. There will be a licensed 
bar and BBQ. If previous years’ matches are anything to go by (and if the 
weather holds good!), it will be really good afternoon.  
So, come along, bring family and friends and support your team! 

Memorial Hall News 
Joey The Lips 

The concert was a huge success and greatly enjoyed by both fans of the 
band and newcomers to their music. The bar did some very brisk business 
and some useful funds were raised for the Hall. The idea of the concert, 
apart just being there to enjoy the music, was to raise the profile of the hall 
and show what a versatile venue it is. That was certainly achieved and great 
credit goes to Philip Braund, who came up with the idea and masterminded 
it. Thanks Phil and thanks to everyone else who helped and supported the 
event. 
The band has been booked again for next year on 7th July.  Make a note in 
your diary! 

Landulph Festival 
    1 – 9 June 2007 

Accommodation Needed 
WOULD YOU BE ABLE TO OFFER ACCOMMODATION to one or more mem-
bers of The Ashton Singers?   We are fortunate to have Winchester’s premier 
Chamber Choir singing at our Festival in 2007 and they will all need some-
where to stay overnight. 
 
It is far ahead, but if in principle you could offer a bed/beds for the night of 
SATURDAY 2ND JUNE please could you let me know.   
An indication of the type of accommodation available (single, double,  
bunk bed etc) would be helpful.  Thank you!  Phillida Jermain   847546 
Email: phillidajermain@hotmail.com 



Landulph School 
 

Landulph School continues to form an integral part of the community, al-
though children come from Hatt and Saltash, as well as Landulph Parish. The 
staff are committed to providing the very best education for the children sup-
ported by the Head teacher and Governors. There is good parental involve-
ment and the PTA have organised fund-raising and social events throughout 
the year. 
 

Pupil numbers have remained fairly constant but staff changes have taken 
place during the year. The Autumn Term will begin with a new class struc-
ture, again to provide the best learning environment for the children. 
 

The children have taken part in visits, to enrich their education and visitors 
have also come to the school to enhance aspects of the curriculum. Sport 
also has a high profile and sporting events have taken place in which the 
children have taken part. 
 

The planned extension work to the side of the school is now in progress and 
will provide additional storage and a toilet for the disabled.  A very busy and 
successful year for Landulph School.  Do look at the School Notice Board for 
details of forthcoming events. 

Cornwall Wildlife Trust Nature Reserves 

The Tamar estuary forms one of the largest areas of mudflats in the south 
west and characteristic wildlife of this reserve include Shelduck which are 
resident here, nesting during the early summer in burrows which offer a safe 
haven for these brightly-coloured birds whilst incubating their eggs. This spe-
cies is most at home on soft mudflats, feeding by sweeping sideways with 
their red bills.  

Kingfishers may sometimes be seen as a blue streak darting across the sur-
face of the water in the sheltered inlets of the estuary. They feed on small 
fish which are caught when the birds dive on to them from above, either 
from a perch or from the air, 

The estuary supports a large wintering population of avocet, easily recognis-
able by their pied plumage and bluish legs. They wade through the shallow 
water and, with their delicately upturned bills, skim tiny animals from the 
surface layers of the water and mud. The first birds arrive in October and 
leave again during March. 



 
Landulph Church Fete 

 

Landulph Church held their annual fete on Saturday July 22nd at the 
home of Nicky and Steve Toynton and family. There were a few rain 
drops in the morning but the afternoon was dry and sunny. 
 
There was a good attendance both by local Landulph and Cargreen 
inhabitants and many people also came from neighbouring parishes. 
Stalls included a well stocked plant stall, books, cakes and bric-a-brac, 
as well as many games and raffles. Children were well looked after, 
with the opportunity for a ride on a mini-train and also a bouncy castle 
on which to use up their energy. 
An unusual attraction was the chance to have a shiatsu massage in the 
open air, which proved very popular. 
 
There were plenty of places to sit and enjoy cream teas and ice creams 
under the trees in the garden, which provided shade. 
 
 

 

Affordable Housing 
 
What is this? 
There will be an opportunity to find out on Thursday 14th Septem-
ber.  
At the request of the Landulph Parish Council, Caradon District Council 
Planning Department and Sarcen Housing Association will be mounting 
a display in Landulph Memorial Hall between 2.pm and 8.pm. 
 
Christopher Lunn, the representative for affordable housing from Cara-
don District Council and Martyn Watts from Sarcen Housing will be in 
attendance to answer your questions. 
In the Landulph Parish Plan, housing for local people that was afford-
able was identified as a priority. 
It is anticipated that the sites identified by Caradon District Council [in 
consultation with the land owners], as suitable for affordable housing 
will be on display. 
It is also hoped that a model of the type of housing that the Housing 
Association would build will also be on display. 
 
Please try to attend on Sept 14th to put your questions to Caradon and 
the Housing Association. 



West Country Ambulance First Responder Group 
 

The responders would like to thank Party 2000 for donating equipment, in-
cluding a ThermoScan thermometer and blood pressure monitor, and also 
Saltash and District Round Table for providing a pulse oximeter, which meas-
ures a patient’s pulse and oxygen levels. 
The responder group has answered several 999 calls recently and the gift of 
this equipment will help in the treatment of patients. 
 

100 Club Results 
July 

 
1st.  £20  2nd. £12  3rd. £8  
Peggy Hosking.     Beryl Rickard.      Mary Symons. 
 

 

Thanks 
 
The Landulph Newsletter Committee would like to thank those clubs and organisa-
tions who have given a donation towards the newsletter printing and publication 
costs.  Your support is much appreciated and will ensure that we can continue to 
produce the Newsletter. 
 

If your organisation has not yet made a donation, please can we encourage you to 
do so!  Cheques can be made payable to Landulph Newsletter and sent to the 

Contact Names 
 

The organisations covered by each committee member are as follows. 
Please call one of us if you would like an item put in the Newsletter: 
Jo Butcher:     Cancer Research, First Responders, Gardening Club, 
844302     Badminton Club, Parish Church, Footpath Group. 
Mavis Edmonds:    Playgroup, Methodist Church, Memorial Hall,  
01579 350385     Snooker Club  
Pamela Knight:     Playing Field Association, Good Companions,  
848061     Landulph School, Parish Council, Cricket Club. 
Trisha Langdon:     Yacht Club, Crooked Spaniards, Mah-Jong Club, 
842533     Festival Association. 
Val Oatham:     W.I., Short Mat Bowls. 
842560 



 

 

PARISH DIARY 
The following regular  weekly activities will take place except where indicated: 

Short Mat Bowls at the Memorial Hall: 

Tuesday & Thursday evenings at 7.00 pm; and Wednesday afternoons at 2.00 pm but no meetings 

during August 

Badminton at the Memorial Hall: 

Monday evenings at 7.30 pm  but no meetings in August and September 

Under 5’s Playschool at the Memorial Hall: 

Monday & Thursday from 9.30 am to 3.00 pm; Tuesday from 9.30 am to 12 noon but no meetings  

in August 

Mother and Toddler Group at the Memorial Hall Annexe: 

Thursday 9.45 am to 11.30 am  but no meetings  in August 

Doctors Surgery:  

Friday from 10.45 am. ‘Phone Saltash Health Centre 01752 842281 to book an appointment 

Mah-Jong at 1 Slipway Quay, Cargreen: 

Tuesday afternoons at 2.00 pm  

Mobile Post Office at the bottom of Fore Street, Cargreen 

Tuesday 2.00 pm until 2.45 pm 

 

PLEASE NOTE:  

Methodist Church services are now at 10.30 am, except for special services. 
 

Venue Codes:  CF = Cricket Field;  CL = Coombe Lane;  LMH = Memorial Hall; 

MHA = Memorial Hall Annexe;  RR = Rectory Room;  MC = Methodist Church; 

MSR = Methodist School Room; PC = Parish Church;  SQ = Slipway Quay 

 

AUGUST 
Tuesday 1   2.00 pm Get Together MSR 

Thursday 3 1.40 pm Mobile Library CL 

Saturday 5  
10.00 am 

2.00 pm 

No Children’s Saturday  Club 
Parish Church Coffee Clack 

Cricket: Saltash v Boconnoc 

 
RR 

CF 

Sunday 6 10.00 am 
10.30 am 

1.30 pm 
2.00 pm 

Benefice Mass 
Methodist Service 

Barry Richards Garden Open  for NGS 
Cream Teas  

PC 
MC 

 
MC 

Tuesday 8  WI  Summer Outing – Lost Gardens of 
Heligan and Mevagissey 

 
 

Wednesday 9  No Gardening Club  

Saturday 12 2.00 pm 

3.00 pm         

Cricket: Saltash v Looe 

Cream Teas at Slipway Quay 

CFS    

SQ         

Sunday 13 10.30 am 

 
 

 

Methodist Service 

For Anglican Services see ‘Church News’ 
& notice boards 

 

MC 

 
 

 



 
Tuesday 15 2.30 pm Good Companions – 

 “New Zealand Through The Seasons” 
LMH 

Wednesday 16 12 Noon Parish Church Pasty Lunch RR 

Thursday 17 1.40 pm Mobile Library CL 

Saturday 19 9.00 am Table Top Sale & Coffee Morning 
and 100 Club Draw 

LMH 

Sunday 20 10.30 am 
1.30pm 
1.30 pm 
2.00 pm 

Methodist Service 
Barry Richards Garden Open  for NGS 
Inter-Parish Cricket Match 
Cream Teas 

MC 
  
CF 
MC 

Monday 21 7.30 pm Parish Council - will meet only  if there any 

planning applications to discuss. 
MHA 

Sunday 27 10.30 am 
3.00 pm 

Methodist Service 
Cream Teas (if rained off on Sat. 12th) 

MC 
SQ 

Monday 28 2.00 pm Cricket: Saltash v St. Neot CF 

Thursday 31 1.40 pm Mobile Library CL 

SEPTEMBER 

Saturday 2 10.00 am Bacon Butty Morning in aid of Mount Edg-

cumbe Hospice 
LMH 

Sunday 3 8.00 am 
10.30 am 

Said Eucharist 
Methodist Service 

PC 
MC 

Monday 4   Under Fives Playgroup restarts   

Tuesday 5   
9.30 pm 
2.00 pm 

Landulph School Term starts 

Under Fives Playgroup restarts 
Get Together 

  
LMH 
MSR 

Thursday 7 9.30 am 
9.30 am 

Under Fives Playgroup restarts 
Mother and Toddler Group restarts 

LMH 
MHA 

Saturday 9 10.30 am Cancer Research Coffee Morning at River-

side Meadow, Fore Street, Cargreen. 
  

Sunday 10 10.30 am 
11.15 am 

Methodist Service 
Sung Eucharist 

MC 
PC 

Tuesday 12 7.00 pm 
7.30 pm 

Short Mat Bowls restarts 
WI Meeting 

LMH 
MHA 

Wednesday 13 2.00 pm 
7.30 pm 

Short Mat Bowls restarts 
Gardening Club – Mark Wash of 
Trecanna Nursery on “What’s in a Name?” 

LMH 
MHA 

Thursday 14     1.40 pm 
2 – 8 pm 
7.00 pm 

Mobile Library 
Affordable Housing Exhibition 
Short Mat Bowls restarts 
  

CL 
MHA 
LMH 
  



Saturday 16 9.00 am Table Top Sale & Coffee Morning 
and 100 Club Draw 

LMH 

Sunday 17 3.00 pm Methodist Harvest Festival Service 
For Anglican Services see ‘Church News’ & 

notice boards 

MC 

Monday 18 7.15 pm 
7.30 pm 

Methodist Harvest Supper & Sale 
Parish Council Meeting 

MC 
MHA 

Tuesday 19 2.30 pm 
  
  

Good Companions, 
Trecanna Nurseries – “Bulbs Through  The 

Seasons” 

LMH 

Wednesday 20 12 Noon Parish Church Pasty Lunch RR 

Sunday 24 10.30 am 
11.15 am 

Methodist Service 
Sung Eucharist 

MC 
PC 

Thursday 28 1.40 pm Mobile Library CL 

Saturday 30 7.30 pm Parish Church Quiz RR 

OCTOBER 

Sunday 1 8.00  am 
10.30 am 

Said Eucharist 
Methodist Service 

PC 
MC 

Monday 2 7.30 pm Badminton restarts LMH 

Tuesday 3 2.00 pm Get Together LMH 

Saturday 7 10.00 am 
10.00 am 

Parish Church Coffee Clack 
Children’s Saturday Club 

RR 
MSR 

Sunday 8 10.30 am 
11.15 am 

Methodist Service 
Sung Eucharist 

MC 
PC 

Tuesday 10 9.30 pm WI Meeting LMA 

Wednesday 11 7.30 pm Gardening Club 
Question Time with Beryl Davies 

MHA 

Thursday 12 1.40 pm Mobile Library CL 

Sunday 15 0800 am 
10.30 am 

Said Eucharist 
Methodist Service 

PC 
MC 

Monday 16 7.30 pm Parish Council Meeting MHA 

Tuesday 17 2.30 pm 
  

Good  Companions – 
“Mission To Deep Sea Fishermen” 

LMH 

Wednesday 18 12 noon Parish Church Pasty Lunch RR 

Thursday 19   No Short Mat Bowls today   

Saturday 21 9.00 am Table Top Sale & Coffee Morning 
and 100 Club Draw 

LMH 

Sunday 22 10.30 am 
11.15 am 

Methodist Service 
Sung Eucharist 

MC 
PC 

Monday 23   Landulph School Half-term begins   

Thursday 26 1.40 pm Mobile Library CL 

Sunday 29 10.00 am Benefice Mass PC 

Monday 30   Landulph School restarts   





 

 


